
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – SEPTEMBER 18, 2006 
 

AWARD OF TENDER T06-199 
SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF ONE TANK FLUSHER UNIT 

 
Recommendation 

 
The Commissioner of Community Services, in consultation with the Director of 
Purchasing Services, and the Director of Reserves and Investments recommends: 

 
1. That Tender T06- 199, for the supply and delivery of one tandem axle chassis and 

cab, complete with a flusher unit is awarded to Dependable Truck and Tank Limited 
for a total price of $207,888.12, and;  

 
2. That a bylaw be enacted authorizing the Mayor and the City Clerk to sign the 

necessary documents. 
 
 Economic Impact 
  
 Project #4981 was approved in the 2003 capital budget and funded from the fleet 

reserve. 
       
 Purpose 
 

To award tender T06-199 for the supply and delivery of one tandem axle flusher unit. 
   
Background – Analysis and Options 

 
Council approved funds for projects #4981, to purchase the flusher unit as part of the 
ongoing equipment program, and is funded from the fleet reserve. 
 
This tender was advertised in the Liberal and the Electronic Tendering Network (ETN). 
Sixteen (16) bid documents were picked up and five (5) bid documents were received on 
closing date August 18th 2006.   
 
The result of the bids including G.S.T and P.S.T are as follows: 
 
Supplier              Bid 

 
 1. Dependable Truck and Tank Limited  $207,888.12 
 2.  Harper Ontario Truck Centers Inc.  $209,646.00 
 3.  Western Toronto International Trucks Inc. $221,559.00 
 4.  Advanced Engineered Products Ltd.  $243,857.40 
 5.  FIBA Canning Inc.    $273,372.00 

 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is in keeping with Vaughan Vision 2007 as it strives to ensure that the 
municipality operations are undertaken in a responsible manner.  
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary 
resources have been allocated and approved. 



  

 
 
Conclusion 

 
Staff has reviewed the submission and based on the tender results, and the ability of the 
manufacturer to supply the required equipment, it is recommended that the tender be 
awarded to Dependable Truck and tank Limited. 
 
Attachments 
 
None 
 
Report Prepared by: 
 

 Alvin Boyce, Fleet Maintenance Supervisor, ext. 6141 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 Marlon Kallideen, 
 Commissioner of Community Services 
            
  


